

PONTIFICIA COMMISSIO « ECCLESIA DEI »

18 September 2018

Prot. N. 39/2011L - ED

Dear Mr.

In response to your letter of 22 July 2018, this Pontifical Commission would respond as follows:

Except in certain specific circumstances, the liturgical books of the *forma* extraordinaria no longer foresee the recitation (or singing) of the *Confiteor* prior to the distribution of Holy Communion when this takes place during Mass. However, in those places where the custom exists, this practice may be continued.

Hoping that the above answers your question, we remain,

Yours sincerely in Christ,

The Secretariat of the Gical Commission "Ecclesia Dei"

PHILIPPINES